	West Hagbourne Parish Council
	Chmn.
	



 Minutes of West Hagbourne Parish Council Meeting
held at Hagbourne Village Hall on 6 January 2016 at 7:30pm.
Present: Cllrs M. Butler, H. Lewis, V. Brownsword, M. Telford, O. Doogue, P. Greene (County Cllr), Mr. A. Wise (Clerk), Derek Button, Lucy Dalby, Mr & Mrs Rickard.
	
	MB opened the meeting at 19:30 hrs.  
	

	16/1 Apologies
	Cllr Murphy
	

	16/2 Co-opt 5th Councillor
	· With the vacancy having been advertised both on the village noticeboard and in the newsletter, Mr O. Doogue volunteered to become the 5th Councillor and fill this vacancy. After an unanimous vote, Mr O. Doogue was co-opted onto the council. It was proposed by MB , seconded MT, that Mr. O. Doogue be co-opted onto the council and this was carried nem con. The Chairman welcomed Mr. O. Doogue onto the Council.
· Clerk provided the newest councillor with a Barclays Bank signing powers pack to be completed and taken to the Bank by Mr.O.Doogue.

· Clerk to provide the newest councillor with new councillor forms for completion and signing.
	OD

AW

	16/3 Declarations of personal and prejudicial interest
	· None
	

	16/4 Report on OCC and SODC activities
	OCC Report  – See appendix 8
SODC Report  – See appendix 9

	

	16/5 Hear representations from members of the public
	· None
	

	16/6 Cemetery Committee Update
	· See appendix 7
· All councillors to review proposals put forward in the above report and be prepared to vote on them at the 2 March 2016 Meeting to meet the cemetery committees deadline of all changes implemented by the 31 March 2016.

· DB confirmed that WHPC 25% share of the ownership of Hagbourne Cemetery is worth £1250.
· Clerk to include this in the asset section in the end of year accounts submission to the external auditor
	ALL

AW

	16/7 Approve the minutes of the meeting of 4 November 2015
	It was proposed by MB , seconded MT, that the minutes be signed as a true record.  Carried nem con.
	

	16/8 Consider matters, not taken elsewhere, arising from the minutes of the meeting of 4 November 2015
	· All action items had been completed.


	

	16/9 Receive reports from Parish Councillors and the Clerk
	· None
	

	16/10  Financial matters


	1. Approval of payments. It was proposed HL  seconded MT  and carried nem con that the following invoices be paid: Parish Clerk’s wages, expenses, PAYE,  Hire of Village Hall, Beechwood Electrical, Internal Auditor. The last two were duplicate cheques due to previous cheques now being older than 6 months as a result of being lost by the recipients.  
2. Current financial situation.  AW presented the current financial situation – attachments 2 & 3.
3.  2016/17 Draft Budget. AW presented his draft budget. After much discussion the councillors agreed the 2016/17 budget with a few changes  and it was proposed by HL , seconded VB, that the budget be signed off and a precept of £6900 be requested and Carried nem con.
4. Clerk to complete paperwork to request precept of £6900 for 2016/17 

5. Clerk to write to the Mr & Mrs Totterdell to ask if they plan to present an invoice for expenditure spent on village flowers during the past year
	ALL

AW

AW

	16/11 Planning
	1. AW presented the current planning application situation – attachment 5
2. Clerk to respond to Lime Croft planning application as follows: REFUSE and say that proposed site is too large and in the wrong location.
	AW

	16/12  Highways and Transport
	· VB to attend the PTR meeting in Oxford on the 19 January 2016 to see what can be done about saving village publicly provided transport and report back at the March meeting.
	VB

	16/13 Risk assessment
	MB signed off appropriate parts on the current Risk Assessment Checklist.  - attachment 6
· Clerk to book Internal Auditor for 2015/16 accounts.
	AW

	16/14 Chairmans Report for Newsletter
	· Chairman to draft a report for the next edition of the village newsletter which is due at the end of January 2016.
· Clerk to add annual village tidy up as an item on March  Meeting Agenda
	MB

AW

	16/15 Respond to Communications as the Chairman may direct
	· None
	

	16/16 Attend to any other business at the Chairman’s discretion
	·  This meeting decided that it wanted HL to continue his negotiations with BT Open Reach to try and obtain superfast broadband for the village either with support from OCC or as a result of village fundraising to pay for the infrastructure required before it will be provided to villagers.
	HL

	16/17 Date of next meeting
	· 2 March 2016
	

	Closure
	· MB declared the meeting closed at 21:30 hrs.
	


Signed:





Date:
Attachments:

1. Agenda

2. Financial Statements

3. Expenditure against Budget 2015-2016
4. Draft Budget for 2016-2017

5. Planning Applications
6. Risk assessment checklist
7. Hagbourne Cemetery Report

8. County Council Report

9. District Council Report

REPORT TO PARISH COUNCILS JANUARY 2016
LOCAL GOVERNMENT SETTLEMENT

Oxfordshire County Council has now received details of future grant funding from central Government and the levels are even worse than feared. The council had been preparing for up to £50m of savings from 2016 to 2020 (on top of the £292m it is already in the process of making for the period from 2010 to 2018). However, on the basis of figures provided by central Government last month, OCC will have to make £20m further savings on top of the £50m, bringing the total saving to £70m over the next four years. Central Government has changed the formula for funding councils, and it seems shire counties, particularly in the south of England, have come off worst.

The list of proposed savings for £50 million was already controversial, with many members of the public opposing them. To achieve the additional £20 million savings, no area of the council can be exempt other than those where there is a statutory obligation to provide for the most vulnerable in the county. This means other areas will suffer disproportionately, which will involve some very difficult and controversial decisions. By law, the Council has to pass a balanced budget with no revenue borrowing. The Cabinet recommendations will be published 18th January for decision 26th January, before the budget goes to Full Council on 16th February.

DEVOLUTION

OCC Leader Ian Hudspeth, District Leaders, LEP representatives and health colleagues attended a meeting with the Secretary of State in December to put forward the case for Oxfordshire devolution. The meeting was very positive, however Government has not yet said what it will ask for or offer. Any move towards a Combined Authority is very much dependent on this and will be preceded by a governance review. All aspects of the offer and governance have to be agreed by each individual council before a Combined Authority can be created.

FLOODING

Oxfordshire’s High Volume Pump has been deployed to flood-hit areas in the North to assist with operations. The pump is crewed by seven fire-fighters, all of whom volunteered to go and help – thus missing out on New Year celebrations with their own friends and family. OCC Leader Ian Hudspeth personally thanked them for their commitment.

OXFORD FLOOD ALLEVIATION SCHEME 

A public drop-in event will be held on Tuesday 19th January in Oxford Town Hall. This event is running from 2:30pm to 7pm and is taking place as part of the consultation on the route options. All interested parties are invited to attend this event, or any of the other four local events: 
 
· Wednesday 20th January – Abbey House (Council Offices), Abingdon, OX13 3JE
· Friday 22nd January – South Oxford Community Centre, OX1 4RP
· Wednesday 27th January – Kennington Village Centre, OX1 5PG
· Thursday 28th January – West Oxford Community Centre, OX2 0BT
The consultation is an opportunity for the public to view and comment on the various options that have been developed for the channel. It will be also be available online.
New Oxfordshire Libraries app

Oxfordshire Libraries can now be accessed from smart phone or tablet. People can:

· manage their account

· search the catalogue

· renew and reserve books.

Bar code scanning is available on devices with a front-facing auto-focus camera.

Search for 'Oxfordshire Libraries' at the App Store or Google Play.

applications deadline for primary school places

Families with children due to start primary school this year are being urged to ensure they don’t miss the 15 January applications deadline.

Parents or carers of children born between 1 September 2011 and 31 August 2012 should visit the primary school admissions pages and apply online where possible.

Primary or junior school applications also need to be made for children currently attending an infant school who were born between 1 September 2008 and 31 August 2009.

County’s youngsters improve in core subjects

Oxfordshire’s eleven-year-olds have surged ahead in reading, writing and maths tests, according to the latest figures.

The proportion of the county’s pupils reaching Level 4+ in all three core subjects at Key Stage Two increased to 81 per cent in 2015 – up from 79 per cent last year.

It means the county has moved above the national average of 80% on this measure. The proportion of children making expected progress between the ages of seven and eleven is also higher than the national average for reading and writing, and in line for maths.

The recent Oxfordshire Reading Campaign, backed by the Oxford Mail and delivered by the National Literacy Trust, helped targeted primary schools make significant improvements in literacy attainment at Key Stage One and Two in recent years – with many schools intending to carry on using the programme.

Melinda Tilley, OCC's Cabinet Member for Children, Education and Families, said: “This campaign work has helped create and sustain a real culture of reading and writing in participating schools, and I think it’s fair to say we are seeing this reflected in these improving results.”

Cllr Patrick Greene –Didcot East & Hagbourne Division – Oxfordshire County Council
District Council Report

January SODC Report

Budget Consultation

· The Medium Term Financial Plan and growth ideas are out to consultation for SODC.  We would welcome any comments.
Planning 

· The big news for the last month is the announcement that the two decisions granting the appeals by Taylor Wimpey and Cemex against our refusing planning permission at Chinnor are going to be challenged by the Council in the High Court. Our appeals will be heard in May 2016. We are taking this action as we do not believe that the Inspector who heard the original appeals has taken into account the impact of these developments on the community. 

· Our strategy in the Local Plan has been to concentrate the bulk of development in the Didcot area to provide homes for the people who will be employed in the Industrial Parks and the two Science and Enterprise Parks announced just this month. This approach was endorsed by one of Her Majesty's Planning Inspectors in 2012 and it makes no sense to overturn this now as that will mean more traffic across the District's already overloaded road infrastructure bringing workers to the jobs. In a worst case scenario, these three initiatives could even fail because the new homes built away from Didcot do not attract the people who will work at the Industrial and Science and Enterprise Parks. 

· We know that this is probably the first skirmish in a long, hard battle, but we will fight to defend our strategy, and we are also ramping up support for Parishes that are working on Neighbourhood Plans and encouraging those that either don't have a plan or haven't started on one yet to develop one. This is by far the best way for our communities to have a say in the way that they develop, both in terms of housing and in the provision of other amenities.

· Not everything 'planning' is a battle. At the November Planning Committee, Wheatley Parish Council, in concert with Taylor Wimpey and a local Residents' Association, presented an Application for a development of 51 homes, of which 75% are affordable or Social Housing, giving a 'win-win' result. This will probably be a model that will be seen more and more in the future, as the impact of Neighbourhood Planning grows. 

Constitution Review 

· A Panel of Councillors, including members of our Partner Council, Vale Of The White Horse, are presently working on up-dating our Constitutions. The objective here is to bring the two Councils' Constitutions up to date, to make them easier for everyone to understand and to streamline our processes where ever possible. Constitution Review (cont.) 

· The Scope of this piece of work covers all of the District Council's activities, focusing on planning, environmental health, waste services, housing and benefits, leisure sports and art and local democracy, to name a few. 

Policing 

· As well as working to keep members of our public safe through our work on Environmental Health and maintaining hygiene standards at restaurants, pubs and 'take-away establishments' for example, we are also working to reduce crime and antisocial behaviour through our network of CCTV in the larger communities, and by working with our colleagues at the County Council and with Thames Valley Police. 

· We are working with Police And Crime Commissioner Anthony Stansfeld to get the best value for money possible whilst maintaining and improving standards. During his first term, Mr Stansfeld has moved Thames Valley Police from the bottom of the League to the top three according to HM Inspector Of Constabularies. 

Waste And Recycling 

· We are pleased to have again been recognised for our work in waste collection and recycling, topping the league table with our colleagues in the Vale. SODC is top, recycling 67.3 per cent, with the Vale just below in second place with 65.6 per cent. Our recently introduced service collecting textiles and small electrical items is going well, and all of these initiatives help towards greater efficiency, greater environmental protection and getting value for money for the tax payer. 

The New Corporate Strategy And Value For Money 

· We are also well on our way in developing the new Corporate Strategy, which, when it is introduced next year, will realign the way that we work as a corporate body, improving the way we do things, our efficiency and ultimately getting the best deal we can for our tax payers. 

Simplifying Grant Procedures And More Money 

· One of the things we are looking at is the way that Grants are handled, and we have already made changes to this process to make it easier to apply for Grants and obtain the funds to support community projects, and we are looking to increase the budget available, so individual communities can benefit from these real funding opportunities. 

The Future 

· Over the coming months we aim to give Parish Councillors a better view of what we are doing through this more informal newsletter, and show how we can all work together to support our communities

Best regards

Jane Murphy and Pat Dawe

